CITY OF FARMINGTON GRAND RIVER CORRIDOR IMPROVEMENT AUTHORITY MINUTES May 9, 2019

CALL TO ORDER

The Farmington Grand River Corridor Improvement Authority meeting was called to order at 8:05 a.m. by Economic and Community Development Director Christiansen.

Members Present: Bowman, Carron, Graham, Thomas

Members Absent: Accettura, King, O'Dell

Staff: Christiansen, Murphy, Bowdell

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Motion by Graham, supported by Bowman to approve the agenda. Motion approved unanimously.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A. Motion by Thomas, supported by Graham to approve the April 11, 2019 minutes. Motion approved unanimously.

DISCUSSION AND REVIEW OF SPECIAL LAND USE – BURGER KING (FORMERLY PARAMOUNT HOME CARE), 31806 GRAND RIVER AVENUE

Christiansen introduced this item and provided a review of the proposed Special Land Use and Site Plan to the Board. Representatives of the petitioner/applicant presented the Special Land Use and Site Plan to the Board, Amanda of Burger King and Mark Mathe of Mannik Smith Group. The Board discussed the proposed Burger King, the Special Land Use and the Site Plan-including project details-as proposed. Motion by Bowman, supported by Graham to forward to the Planning Commission with materials submitted by the petitioner/applicant and included in the CIA meeting packet. Motion approved unanimously.

PUBLIC COMMENT

John Bowman – concerned about and objections to operation and impacts of the proposed Burger King, which is directly adjacent to his house.

David Gaspard – against Burger King in Farmington.

Mike Smith – concerned about impact of proposed Burger King on Lakeway Street and the adjacent residential area/neighborhood; would like petitioner/applicant to consider an alternative location.

Hallie Bard – appreciates Burger King and their interest in Farmington, but is concerned and is against them at this location.

Mark Baltrasz – thinks Burger King does a great job, but does not want Burger King at this location; believes there would be negative impact, detrimental to the neighborhood, and would negatively impact property value.

Don Kenely – concerned about trash and potential impact that could come from Burger King at this location and in the neighborhood.

BOARD COMMENT

Bowman – appreciates Burger King and their interest in Farmington, but this is not the right location.

Thomas – also appreciates Burger King and their proposal.

Graham – concerned about potential impact.

Carron – understands concerns.

ADJOURNED AT 9:20 a.m.